
On 11 July, 2009, we held our 2009 Half Year Performance Review Meeting in Xi'an with almost
130staff representatives in attendance.

The meeting summarised the performance in the first half of 2009 and management thanked our
employeesfor their hard work and set the operation goals for the second half of 2009.


